 These minutes have not been formally approved and are subject 
to change or modification by the public body at the next meeting.



SOUTH PLAINFIELD PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
MEETING MINUTES
July 14, 2020


The meeting was called to order by President Cheryl Nagel-Smiley at 6:31 pm. via virtual technology (Zoom) due to the Governor’s Executive Orders related to the pandemic of COVID-19

President Nagel-Smiley announced that the meeting was being held in accordance with the Open Public Meeting Act and as such, proper notice of the meeting was published in the official newspapers, The Observer, The Courier-News and The Home News Tribune.

In attendance were:  President Cheryl Nagel-Smiley, Vice President Gary Jones and Treasurer Melissa Katsingris.  Trustees: Bob Bengivenga, Frank Lemos, Mayor’s Alternate Ray Rusnak, Superintendent’s Alternate Annemarie Stoeckel, Anne Troop and Stephanie Wolak.
Also in attendance were:  Linda Hansen, Carmela Miller and Ken Morgan.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:  since there was no flag presented, the Pledge was omitted.

MINUTES:
President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to accept the Library Meeting Minutes of June 9, 2020.

President Nagel-Smiley asked the Board if there were any questions or comments about the Library Meeting Minutes of June 9, 2020.  

Frank Lemos made the motion, seconded by Vice President Jones.  In Favor: Bob Bengivenga, Frank Lemos, Ray Rusnak, Annemarie Stoeckel, Anne Troop, Treasurer Melissa Katsingris, Vice President Gary Jones, and President Nagel-Smiley.  Abstain:  Stephanie Wolak


PAYMENT OF VOUCHERS:

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to approve the Payment of Vouchers, check #13675 through #13717 totaling $81,347.07.  

Frank Lemos made the motion to accept the Payment of Vouchers, seconded by Vice President Jones.  The motion passed unanimously.

MONTHLY REPORTS:

Expense Report:  President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to accept the Expense Report.

Frank Lemos made the motion, seconded by Bob Bengivenga.  

President Nagel-Smiley asked if there were any questions or concerns.

Linda Hansen explained to the board that the salaries look high because there is an extra pay period this month.  

President Nagel-Smiley asked if there were any questions or concerns.  There were none.


The motion passed unanimously.


Cash Receipt Report:  President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to accept the Cash Receipt Report.

Frank Lemos made the motion, seconded by Bob Bengivenga.  

President Nagel-Smiley asked if there were any questions or comments.

President Nagel-Smiley reminded everyone that last month under Municipal Support April, May and June were blank but we received May and June which is reflected under the June column. We will receive April’s payment later in the year.  Linda added that we received the July payment today.  

President Nagel-Smiley asked if there were any other questions or comments.  There were none.


The motion passed unanimously.


Statistical Report:  President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to accept the Statistical Report.

Treasurer Melissa Katsingris made the motion, seconded by Frank Lemos.  

President Nagel-Smiley asked if there were any questions or comments.

Linda Hansen stated that you can see a drop in digital borrowing which is related to a glitch with Hoopla and they are looking into it.  

President Nagel-Smiley asked if there were any questions or comments.  There were none.

The motion passed unanimously.


DIRECTOR’S REPORT:

Ms. Hansen reviewed her Director’s Report in detail.

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to accept the Director’s Report.

Stephanie Wolak made the motion, seconded by Anne Troop.  The motion passed unanimously.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:  

Finance and Budget:  President Nagel-Smiley asked if there were any questions regarding the Bank Statement report.  There were no comments or questions and the Board accepted the Bank Statement.  

President Nagel-Smiley stated that there are no other committee reports.

OLD BUSINESS:  

Linda informed the Board members that the plexiglass has been installed.  

PUBLIC COMMENT:   

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to open the meeting up to the public.

Frank Lemos made the motion, seconded by Anne Troop.  The motion passed unanimously. 


Ken stated that this Friday’s movie is “Harvey” starring Jimmy Stewart and there will be a Warner Brothers cartoon with it.  Joan and I are constantly looking for new movies we can possibly use.  We are mainly looking for movies which are pretty much acceptable to a general audience and which are available on a fairly good platform like YouTube or archive.org and has to be free.  We have enough movies listed that we could use to at least the end of the year.  If anyone has any suggestions for movies that we could at least look into feel free to pass them along.


NEW BUSINESS:  

1.  Approval of Limited Access Re-Opening Policy:  

President Nagel-Smiley asked the Chairs of the Policy Committee if they had anything they wanted to say.  

Anne Troop stated that it will be interesting to see how many read all the way through it, actually take it seriously, and follow directions.

Vice President Jones feels that we are always going to have a person that does not want to wear a mask.  We are going to have to tell them to leave.  There is always one person that puts everyone in jeopardy.

Stephanie Wolak asked if there are signs to put up.  Linda responded that they have the signs but they haven’t been put up yet because we have to vote on when we are going to have to re-open.

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to accept the limited access re-opening policy.

Frank Lemos made the motion, seconded by Vice President Jones.  In Favor:  Bob Bengivenga, Frank Lemos, Ray Rusnak, Annemarie Stoeckel, Anne Troop, Stephanie Wolak, Treasurer Melissa Katsingris, Vice President Jones and President Nagel-Smiley.

President Nagel-Smiley stated that when the Policy Committee met, they took a straw poll to see how people felt about the August meeting.  It was our consensus to still continue doing a virtual meeting in August.  President Nagel-Smiley added that there are some other people on the Board who are in their upper years and since we are the at-risk people, we feel we should continue with virtual.  Are there any objections?  There were none.

President Nagel-Smiley stated that a couple months ago Mr. Bengivenga suggested that we not meet in July and August because people are on vacation.  Linda and I were thinking in January when we plan our reorganization, maybe we would want to have July and August as Zoom virtual meetings.  This way if someone is on vacation, as long as they have access to a phone, they can call in.  In January we can approve this. 

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to close the public portion of the meeting.

Stephanie Wolak made the motion, seconded by Frank Lemos. Motion passes unanimously.

TRUSTEE REMARKS:

Vice President Jones:  I hope everybody has a good rest of the summer.  I am probably going back to work in August.  I was discharged as a patient from my physical therapy, and now am running on the treadmill working on my cardio. My knee has come a long way and they are pretty happy with me, so I am getting back to normal.
Melissa Katsingris:  Have a great rest of the summer everybody.
Anne Troop:  It will be interesting to see what the new normal looks like as people come back. It will also be interesting to see what is it they are looking for that is compared to the contactless pick up.
Stephanie Wolak:  Great job on the Children’s Department and I am looking forward to picking up crafts for Ava. Everybody enjoy summer.
Bob Bengivenga:  Enjoy the rest of your summer.  Stay healthy.  
Annemarie Stoeckel:  Thank you Linda and staff for all the work they did in preparing and mailing out library cards for our little first graders as a part of our library partnership this year that started out in person and ended virtual.  They were very happy to receive them and I was so pleased to hear that the library cards did get mailed to them.  I think that they will get more use out of them now that they already have them.  Thanks again and everybody have a great summer.
Ray Rusnak:  Stay healthy and safe and enjoy the rest of your summer.
Cheryl Nagel-Smiley:  First I want to thank Ken for volunteering to continue Notary services during this.  He approached Linda and they are going to keep offering Notary services.  I also want to recognize the Children’s Department, Jessica and Jaylene for the award and bringing us great attention.  I think the idea of the crafts is great especially for the summer.  Congratulations Deb, she’s expecting and her baby is due in September.  Linda will be doing what she can to keep her safe so once the people start coming in Deb will be working from home.  We haven’t heard from the town but we are pretty sure there is not going to be a National Night Out and Linda has already cancelled the Fall Festival and Hispanic Heritage programs because we don’t know what the Fall will be like.  There is Summer Reading for both Children and Adults.  It was a little difficult to find but I think Danielle is going to be sending an e-mail to those of us who do that.  I’m glad to hear Bob and Gary are feeling well.    


ADJOURNMENT: 

President Nagel-Smiley reminded the Board that our next meeting is August 11, 2020 and called for a motion to adjourn the Library Board Meeting at 7:02 pm.

Anne Troop made the motion, seconded by Frank Lemos.  The motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted, 

Carmela A. Miller
Library Board Secretary
